

# LT. PETER M. HANSEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

# 25 PECUNIT STREET | CANTON, MA 02021 | (781) 821 - 5085 CAPT Meeting 2/9/2021 MINUTES

**Welcome from President-** Kristen Ecord **Principal** – Mr. Brauninger **Board Member and Teacher Representatives** 

#### CAPT Board:

Vice President - Tiffany Giglio & Jillian Daghlian

**Treasurer** – Janise Foley

Secretary – Jessica Bacon

Fundraising Chairperson - vacant

**Membership** – Jessica Murphy

Programming – Kristen Orzechowski & Erin Bosco

**Teacher Representatives** – Lauren Mahan & Susan Dunphy

#### Meeting Updates:

### **Spring Fundraiser** - Tiffany Giglio

• Personalized Flower Pots with initial or number. You can make an order in April and it will be ready by May 3rd. \$5 back to CAPT for each order.

#### **Teacher and Staff Appreciation** (Jessica Bacon and Kristen Ecord)

- Remote Teachers chocolate lollipops and a poem of appreciation
- Hybrid Teachers- Updated Teacher and Staff Lounge
  - New keurig and cup holder
  - Snacks and candy
  - White board markers
  - New soap and flowers for the bathrooms
- Thank you for answering our survey! We look forward to doing more in the future!

## Upcoming Virtual Programs (Kristen Orzechownski & Erin Bosco):

- Ms Money and the Coins (grades K-2)
  - This program was for hybrid and RLP students. The kids were engaged and it went well.
- We have many virtual programs planned for late winter/spring!
  - Museum of Science Virtual Presentation- Habitat Explorers (grade K & 2)

- Museum of Science Virtual Presentation- Changing Sky (grade 5)
- Energized Guyz (grades 3-5)
- Built for Survival (grade 4)

### **Teacher Updates** (Lauren Mahan, Susan Harrington, and Patricia Willis)

- T-shirt Design Contest run by Hansen teachers and staff. Kids in every grade were invited to decorate a shirt. Teachers are narrowing submissions to the top 5. Annie Factor will be making the t-shirts. All profits will go back to CAPT.
- Susan Harrington requested to use unused funds from last year's Sheep Pastures in Easton this year there. This was approved.
- Patricia Willis is planning to do a virtual Flashback Play in replacement of a Flashback and a Play. CAPT approved of the changes.
  - o Patricia Willis will create her own show.
  - Groups will be done in cohorts and they're hoping to hold it outside and later in the year.
  - Head of Fine Arts said there is some money available to help record and edit the show.
- Lauren Mahan is building a Bird Park Project. She requested funds to help complete the project (Room Parents already bought Bird Feeders and Bird Houses, Lauren Mahan will cover the cost of food). CAPT approved the request for \$193.26.

# **Budget Highlights -** Janise Foley

- \$55 from Black Earth
- \$36.80 Boxtops
- \$71 Shutterfly
- \$90 Spiritwear
- \$17.15 Scrip
- We also paid our Accountant \$600 for last year's taxes
- Final budget is \$43,841

### **Dining for Dollars -** Robyn Ostapow

- Papa Ginos on 138 in Stoughton (Early March)
- D'angelo's on 138 might participate.

# **Meeting Minutes**

• 2/09/2021 -- approved January's meeting's minutes

Meeting adjourned - Thank you for attending

Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, March 9th, 2021 @7pm